September 6, 2014
Chairman Theodore Speliotis

Chair of the Bills in Third Reading

Massachusetts House of Representatives

Room 20

State House

Boston, MA 02133

Re:  House Bill 1880

Dear Chairman Speliotis:


We are residents of Popponesset Beach, a small community located in the town of Mashpee.  We are writing to you in support of House Bill 1880, and to ask that you move the bill to a floor vote in the House of Representatives.


Our community was created in 1952.  At that time, a corporation, the Popponesset Beach Association, Inc., was created to manage the community. The corporation has the responsibility to maintain and improve the roads within Popponesset, our beaches, our community building, and to provide security for the community.  Unfortunately, unlike condominium associations or homeowners’ associations, we were not given clear authority to assess dues to our members in order to carry out our responsibilities.  That has created an inequitable situation in which many members pay more to keep the roads safe and well maintained, as well as safety through security measures.

House Bill 1880 would be a tremendous support to our community and especially to the year round residents of the community who tend to be more dependent on our services.  It would result in a safer community, as well as set forth a fairer mechanism for setting out and paying the dues for our community.


We strongly support House Bill 1880 and urge you to bring the bill to the floor for a vote.  Thank you for your consideration.
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